Dear patient
Re: Royal London Homeopathic hospital

It is with regret that we have to inform you that XXXX Herts PCT is no longer routinely funding patient care at the Royal London Homeopathic hospital where you currently attend as an outpatient.  

This has been a difficult decision to make.  However, the financial pressures facing health care in Hertfordshire have meant that we have to review the range of care providers we use.  The special circumstances relating to homeopathic care have been considered and compared with the many other demands faced.  Regrettably, it has been decided that we are no longer able to routinely fund therapies provided at the RLHH.

We appreciate that this may cause you some concern.  Please contact your GP in the first instance to discuss your situation, and what arrangements can be made for your support and care.  If you wish to obtain advice on how to access the complaints procedure for Herts PCTs please contact the Patient Advice and Liaison Service at the PCT on ……

Yours sincerely,

Dr R Garlick
Consultant in Public Health

Cc
PBC Chair

Dear GP

Re: Royal London Homeopathic Hospital

You will be aware of the continuing financial pressures faced by health services in Hertfordshire.  From April 2007, new referrals (or re-referral) to the Royal London Homeopathic hospital must now be considered by the Exceptional Treatment Panel.  At the current time, follow-up appointments due this month will go ahead.  However, £xx,000 was spent by this commissioning group on outpatient attendances at the RLHH in 2006/7.  The majority of these attendances had an underlying diagnosis of cancer and smaller numbers have chronic fatigue and musculoskeletal problems. 

A list of RLHH outpatients registered with your practice is attached with this letter. The RLHH will be informing them individually that we have withdrawn from the RLHH contract altogether and suggesting that they discuss their ongoing healthcare with their GP (copy of letter attached).

This decision will not be met with approval by all.  However, given the extent to which we have had to restrict access to other aspects of health care, it was impossible to justify continuing to routinely commission treatment where there is no robust evidence of clinical effectiveness.  I know that some of these patients will be deriving benefit from this support, and you may feel that this is a cost-effective way of meeting their needs.  If so, please contact Jane Whiting (contact details below), exceptional treatment panel administrator clearly stating why a patient should continue this follow-up, the extent to which alternative treatment approaches have been explored, proposed frequency of follow-up and underlying diagnosis.  
Yours sincerely,

Dr R Garlick

Consultant in Public Health

cc
PBC Chair 

